
Dear Friends,

Happy New Year! As we welcome 2025, I hope this season
brings you a renewed sense of hope and opportunities for joy
and connection. January is a time for fresh beginnings, but it
also brings cold weather and challenges that can make
staying healthy and active more difficult. At the Senior
Resource Center, we are here to help you navigate this
season with the support and resources you need.

In this month’s newsletter, we’ve included updates and tools
to support your well-being.  Whether it’s joining a community
activity or accessing resources, we hope you find something
valuable in these pages. Many of you completed our recent
survey about what social activities you’d like to see the Senior
Resource Center offer. Speakers, educational programs, and
a book club topped the list. We invite you to join us January 8
at 1 pm in our Activity Room for  Idea Café: Brewing Up Fun
for the Future! Bring your ideas for speakers, educational
programs or whatever else you are interested in us offering!
Please RSVP to Ann Marie if you plan to attend. Simply email
her at awalker@srcntr.org.

As always, we are here to help. If you have any questions or
need support, please don’t hesitate to reach out. Together,
let’s make 2025 a year filled with community, care, and
positive connections.

Warm regards,

Amanda Faivre, Executive Director
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New Book Club

Holiday Closing Dates
January 1- New Year’s Day

January 20 - Martin Luther King, Jr. Day



General News

Senior Resource Staff pose
for a photo before
delivering holiday food
boxes to 52 area community
members! Everyone
received a ham or whole
chicken and a box of food
for side dishes. A heartfelt
THANK YOU to the
Salvation Army for providing
the food.  

This holiday season, the Polo High
School Student Council spread joy by
organizing a donation drive. They
collected pillows, blankets, socks,
toiletries, and other essentials for
seniors in our community.

Thanks to their efforts, dozens of older
adults received these much-needed
supplies, making their holidays
brighter. We deeply appreciate their
generosity and hard work.

Thank you, Polo High School student
council, for making a meaningful
difference. Your kindness is a gift to
our community!



General News

Idea Cafe: 
Brewing Up Fun for the Future

Start the new year by sharing your brilliant
ideas at the Senior Resource Center's Idea
Cafe: Brewing Up Fun for the Future! This
exciting social event will take place on
Wednesday, Jan. 8, at 1:00 PM, and we’re
inviting you to join us for an afternoon of
brainstorming, connection, and fun.

We had more than 80 people complete our
Activities and Interests survey. Now we need to
get specific about what most interests you!
What types of social and educational programs
would you like to see at the Senior Resource
Center? Are there guest speakers or specific
topics that interest you? How about new social
activities you’d enjoy? This is your chance to
help shape the future of what we offer.

Enjoy a warm cup of coffee, snacks, great
conversation, and the opportunity to make your
voice heard. Together, we’ll craft a calendar of
programs and events that meet your interests.

Don’t miss this opportunity to brew up fun
ideas and connect with others in our
community. We can’t wait to hear your
suggestions!

To register for the
Idea Cafe, email 

Ann Marie at
awalker@srcntr or call

815-235-9777 ext.
232



General News

Senior Resource Center Helps Local Seniors Save Nearly $193,000
During Medicare Open Enrollment

The Senior Resource Center is proud to announce the tremendous success of its
Medicare Open Enrollment Assistance Program. During this year’s enrollment
period, October 15 – December 7, the SRC provided personalized assistance to
408 older adults, helping them navigate the complexities of Medicare and select
the plans best suited to their needs or make changes to their coverage for the
following year. 

Thanks to this vital program, local seniors achieved total savings of nearly
$193,000 on their healthcare costs. That averages to $473 savings per person!
This remarkable achievement underscores the program’s importance in
empowering older adults to make informed decisions while easing the financial
burden of healthcare.

“Our goal has always been to serve as a trusted resource for our senior
community,” said Anna Bell, Senior Health Insurance Program (SHIP)
Coordinator. “The cost savings we’ve helped generate this year prove how
essential these services are for older adults and their families.”



General Assistance



General Assistance

Changes to Medical Rides Outside Stephenson County

As of this fall, we must now charge a fee for medical rides outside Stephenson County.
The grant that previously helped us offset these costs ended in September, and while
we hope to secure more funding in 2025, we need to adjust in the meantime.

The fee helps cover essential expenses such as gas, insurance, the paid driver, vehicle
maintenance, and staff time required to schedule rides. Our drivers are paid not only
for driving time, but time when they wait for the patient’s appointment to conclude
and then drive the client back home - many times this is a half to full day task. We
remain committed to providing transportation for medical appointments and
appreciate your understanding as we navigate this transition.

If you have any questions, need assistance scheduling a ride, or help paying for a ride,
please contact us at 815-235-9777. 



General Assistance

Walk-In Tuesdays
1-3 pm

at Senior Resource Center

The SRC is offering walk-in appointments
for general information, license plate

sticker discounts, senior housing
resources and applications, caregiver
support, and more! For Medicaid and
Medicare questions, please make an

appointment.



Jo Daviess Outreach



Community Events

The Freeport Public Library is
sponsoring an exciting community
reading program in 2025. 

One Book, One Freeport is a
community reading program that
encourages literacy and community
involvement by reading a single
book and hosting various events
related to the book. There will be
kick-off party at the library on
Saturday, January 25 starting at
noon with free books, live music,
community crafts, and snacks.

The new SRC book club will be
reading the book, so join in the
fun!

Lindo Classic Cinemas Classic Movie for January
The Untouchables

Date: Wednesday, Jan. 8
Time: 1:00 pm

Movie Overview: After building a bootlegging empire,
Al Capone rules Chicago with an iron fist. Prohibition
Agent Eliot Ness, frustrated by corruption, assembles an
elite team, including cop Jimmy Malone, to bring
Capone to justice.



Freeport Moose Family Center

Bingo Open to the Public!

Community Events

Sundays: 12:00 pm - Bingo Sales
2:00 pm - Bingo Games
(Nachos, BBQ sandwiches, Desserts)

Wednesdays: 4:30 pm - Bingo Sales
6:15 pm - Early Bird Games
6:30 pm - Bingo Games
(food available - varies)

440 E. Challenge Street; Freeport  815-232-1516

The Stephenson County Farm Bureau is hosting an indoor Winter Farmer's Market
this season! Escape the chill and join them for three special market days filled with
local goods, great company, and warm hospitality.

The market will be held in the Lincoln-Douglas Room at the Farm Bureau Building,
210 W. Spring St., Freeport, from 10:00 AM to 1:00 PM on Saturday, January 11,
Saturday, January 25 and Saturday, February 8. The room is easily accessible from
the side entrance—just follow the signs!

Enjoy free coffee while you browse an array of vendors from local markets offering
unique products and fresh goods. Whether you’re shopping or simply stopping by,
take a seat at the community table and connect with the wonderful people who
make our community special.

For more information, contact the Stephenson County Farm Bureau.



Community Events



Support Group

January 6



Social Security Column

Information provided by: The Social Security Administration
Toll Free Phone Number: 1-800-772-1213   Website: www.ssa.gov

Common Questions

Question:  What is the earliest age that I can receive Social Security disability benefits?
 
Answer:
There is no minimum age as long as you meet the Social Security definition of disability and you
have sufficient work credits to be eligible for benefits. To be eligible for disability benefits, you
must have worked under Social Security long enough to earn the required number of work
credits and some of the work must be recent. You can earn up to a maximum of 4 work credits
each year. The number of work credits you need for disability benefits depends on the age you
developed a disability. For example, if you are under age 24, you may be eligible with as little as
6 credits of coverage. But people with a disability at age 31 or older generally need between 20
and 40 credits to be eligible, and some of the work must have been recent. For example, you
may need to have worked 5 out of the past 10 years. Learn more at www.ssa.gov/disability. 

Question:  If I retire at age 62, will I be eligible for Medicare?

Answer:
No. Medicare starts when you reach 65. If you retire at 62, you may be able to continue medical
insurance coverage through your employer or purchase it from a private insurance company until
you become eligible for Medicare. For more information, read Medicare at
www.ssa.gov/pubs/EN-05-10043.pdf, or call us at 1-800-772-1213 (TTY 1-800-325-0778). 

Question:  Will my eligibility for the Extra Help with Medicare prescription drug plan costs
be reviewed and, if so, how often?

Answer:                                                                                                          
If you get the Extra Help, Social Security may contact you to review your status. This review will
ensure you remain eligible for Extra Help and receive all the benefits you deserve. Each year,
usually at the end of August, we may send you a form to complete: Social Security
Administration Review of Your Eligibility for Extra Help. You will have 30 days to complete and
return this form. Any necessary adjustments to the Extra Help will be effective in January of the
following year. Go to www.ssa.gov/medicare/part-d-extra-help for more information.

http://www.ssa.gov/
https://www.ssa.gov/disability
http://www.ssa.gov/pubs/EN-05-10043.pdf
https://www.ssa.gov/medicare/part-d-extra-help


Tait Weigel is one of our original Rolling Stone

columnists. Look for her monthly contribution in

the next newsletter!

Featured Article

Comfort in Daily Life

Ten years living alone has taught me how much comfort is in daily chores and routines.
The sound of familiar voices on TV takes the edge off quiet that can be oppressive. As I
make my bed, open up the curtains to let in first light, I stretch like a cat to get all my
joints moving. Feeding Miss Kitty, changing her water, cleaning out her litter box then
washing up and going through the ritual of making coffee. One container of water, 1 large
scoop of decaf grounds and 1 tiny scoop of regular hazelnut coffee for a bit of flavor. As
the coffee drips through I ponder what is on today’s list, take morning meds, and pop
bread into the toaster. The biggest decision will be how to top off my sourdough English
muffins. In summer a spread of cream cheese and thick slice of garden tomato. Check in
with Kindred Spirits, widow's group on messenger, write something on my wall for a few
friends who check in during their morning coffee.

Over these ten years my neighbor friend Helen and I take night drives. Sometimes we eat
together then take a ride. Usually through neighborhoods, parks, cemeteries all the while
talking about our day or sharing the concerns of aging bodies. She is a youthful 94 and I a
fairly normal 81. We don't share interests or lifestyle, but we do care about each other as
friends do, take soup or something to the other if there's illness. She has been on the cat
sitting circuit in my traveling days and was always welcomed by the kitties who knew and
loved her. We call ourselves Night Riding Friends. Those rides save us from what can
sometimes be lonely dinner times. 

There is comfort in friendships, meeting with garden club, and spending time with my
small family. Comfort in living much of my life in my hometown. Even visiting my husband,
father and his family at Oakland Cemetery is a comfort. 

What do you find comforting in your life?



The Golden Meals program is for persons 60 and older in Stephenson and
Jo Daviess Counties. Home-delivered meals are provided to those who are
home-bound, isolated, frail, or unable to prepare meals for themselves. A

suggested donation of $3.25 per meal is requested. No one will be denied
meals because of their inability to pay.

For more information on Golden Meals and NICAA, visit 
https://nicaa.org/service/golden-meals

Dining room is open!

NICAA Golden Meals

https://nicaa.org/service/golden-meals


Volunteers Needed

Senior Resource Center is in need of
VOLUNTEERS to assist with our

AARP Tax Aide Program 
and 

Money Management Program

For more information, please contact Anna Bell
at 815-235-9777 ext. 228



206 E Stephenson St
Freeport, IL 61032

815-235-9777

Contact Us
Senior Resource Center

srcinfo@srcntr.org

mailto:srcinfo@srcntr.org

